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Madame Chair, 

 

Canada is deeply concerned by the brutal murders of Stanislav Markelov and Anastasia 

Baburova last Monday in downtown Moscow in broad daylight.  This is a despicable 

crime.  We strongly condemn the murders of these and all other human rights defenders. 

Canada extends its full support to those within Russia who are selflessly advocating for 

positive change. 

 

Mr. Markelov, Director of Human Rights Institute in Moscow and a lawyer who 

defended Anna Politikovskaya, and Ms. Baburova, a journalist, worked tirelessly to 

further the universal rights of all Russians and our deepest sympathies go out to their 

family and friends. 

 

We call on Russian authorities to conduct a full and timely investigation and to spare no 

effort in bringing the responsible parties to justice. Unfortunately, this is not the first time 

human rights defenders have been the target of a fatal attack.  Tragedies such as the 

murders of Mr. Markelov and Ms. Baburova have become a grim reality of life in some 

OSCE participating States. 

 

All OSCE participating States have committed themselves to upholding media freedom, 

freedom of expression and a strong rule of law and we urge them to implement their 

commitments to the fullest extent. 

 

Thank you - Merci 


